
August 27, 2025 

 

A special meeting of the Ligonier Borough Council was held Wednesday, August 27, 2025 at 

7pm in the Town Hall to award the bid for Hazel Alley Stormwater Project. 

 

Members Present:  Matt Smith, Jordan Frei, Judy Hoffer, Carol Barton, Karen Lynn, and JR 

Council Member Emma Betz.  Absent was Mariah Fisher and John Poznick. 

 

Others Present:  Street Supervisor Ron Ross, Solicitor Mark Sorice, and Engineer Jason Mash. 

 

Unfinished Business:  

Award bid for Hazel Alley Stormwater Project 

Engineer Jason Mash thanked Council for holding the special meeting.  Mash reviewed of all the 

bids to see if all requirements were met. The winning bid was from Quigley Development with 

a bid of $167,369. 

 

Solicitor Mark Sorice commented on the difference of approximately $30,000 between the 

lowest bid and second and third bid.  Sorice questioned what the difference was attributed to.  

 

Jason Mash felt that the mobilization fee (getting equipment to the job site) is what really set 

the bid prices apart.  

Engineer Jason Mash feels comfortable with recommending to accept Quigley Development’s 

bid. 

 

MOTION TO ACCEPT 

A motion was made by Jordan Frei and seconded by Carol Barton to accept Quigley 

Development’s bid of $167,369 for the Hazel Alley Project.  The motion carried with all in favor. 

 

President Matt Smith noted that the next meeting of the Ligonier Borough Council will be held 

Thursday, September 11, 2025 at 7pm in the Town Hall. 

 

MOTION TO ADJOURN  

A motion was made by Jordan Frei and seconded by Judy Hoffer to adjourn the meeting.  The 

motion carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Janette Shaw 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


